
ISSUE  3     I    TERM  1     I    WEEK  4  

R I C H M O N D  R I V E R  H I G H  C A M P U S  
N E W S L E T T E R  
Lake Street North Lismore NSW 2480 

T 02 6621 3456   F 02 6622 2928 

E richmondri-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

www.richmondri-h.schools.nsw.edu.au 

2019   I   ISSUE  18   I  TERM  2   I  WEEK  7  

Deputy Principal’s News 

Hello RRHC Community 

Another busy week has drawn to a close. Today we have had Year 5 and 6 students on site participating 
in the Premier’s Sporting Challenge, and some of our students have participated in the TAFE Taster Days.  
 

All Parents/Carers of Year 10 students are invited to attend Tuesday night’s Year 10 into Year 11 
Information Night. This night is about students making good choices in their studies as they embark on 
their journey towards gaining their HSC, based on sound advice from teachers and Parents/Carers. The 
process will continue where students will be interviewed about their pattern of study by a team within the 
school. 
 

Safe On Social resources are available on the school website. These resources provide valuable 
information for parents and carers about social media and how students can be supported in navigating 
this challenging area. 
 

Students and Parents/Carers are again reminded that RRHC is a uniform school and we ask that all 
students wear school uniform as this is a P&C decision. Plain black jumpers/jackets are part of the 
uniform now as agreed to by the P&C. Students are required to bring a note from Parents/Carers if they 
are out of uniform to explain. 
 

The next P&C Meeting is on Monday 17 June at 5.30pm in the upstairs Staff Common Room. All are 
welcome to attend. 
 

To end with a quote “Do not judge me by my success, judge me by how many times I fell down and got 
back up again.”  (Nelson Mandela) 

Luke Woodward 
Deputy Principal 

RRHC Winter Jackets - from Lowes 
Lowes have advised that they now have jackets in stock. 



Lost clothing 
There is a significant amount of clothing in lost property at the Front Office  
including winter jackets/jumpers. Students need to check for any items  
of clothing they may have lost. 

EXAM READERS AND WRITERS  
We are looking for people who can act as a reader and writer for exams in 2019, on a voluntary basis. 
You must have a current working with children check number. To obtain this number visit           
https://www.kidsguardian.nsw.gov.au/child-safe-organisations/working-with-children-check.   
Readers and writers require the following skills -  
 Ability to communicate clearly in English with sufficient literacy level 
 An understanding of subject(s) being examined 
 Clear, legible handwriting 
 Patience and sensitivity 
 Understanding of the need to maintain confidentiality and ability to do so. 
If interested please contact the Learning & Support Teachers ph. 6621 3456 



Please see map on next page for parking areas and building locations 



Parent Teacher Evening - Lismore High Campus Parking and Buildings 

World Oceans Day 

On Friday Richmond River High Campus celebrated World Oceans Day. With a mufti day and cake stall, 
we raised significant funds that will be donated to the Australian Marine Conservation Society. The big 
event of the day was a whole school clean up of the school grounds, with every student and staff member 
collecting rubbish. We then examined some of the bags on the back oval and spoke about ways we can 
reduce our plastic pollution and consider what we can do as individuals to make a difference for our pre-
cious oceans. A huge thank you to the Student Representative Council for organising the event and for 
being excellent leaders on the day. Thank you also to the all the staff who helped throughout the event.  
Dimity McKinlay 
SRC coordinator  



Sista Speak 
Year 7 and 8 Aboriginal girls have been learning how to weave.  Thank you to Aunty Kylie Caldwell, 
renowned Aboriginal artist, who has been teaching our students.  The students have improved their 
weaving techniques considerably over the lessons and are understandingly very proud of their efforts.  
Thanks also to Mirryndah Nixon, our Aboriginal Education Officer, for her assistance with this program. 
Ellie Stinson 
HT Learning and Welfare 



Final payment due by  
Week 9 - 28 June. 

2019 RRHC  
Jindabyne Snow Trip 

From the PDHPE Faculty 
CHS Football 
The Rivers Girls Football and Hockey teams’ great run in the CHS knockout 
comes to an end. 
 

The Hockey girls travelled to Murwillumbah to play Kingscliff High in the North 
Coast Semi Final. After trailing 2-0 early, the girls clawed their way back into the 
game to level the score 2-2. One of the goals came from our very own Jade. 
Kingscliff scored two late goals to seal their place in the North Coast Final finishing 4-2 victors.  
 

The Football girls also had to travel, making their way down to Bellingen in a rematch of the 2018 North 
Coast Final. Alinta scored the first goal giving The Rivers a lead, however, it was short lived as Bellingen 
High equalised and then added another two goals to take a 3-1 half time lead. In chasing a result the girls 
unfortunately conceded a further two goals losing 5-1 with the score line not a true reflection of the game.  
 

Today students from Bexhill Public, Lismore Heights Public and Lismore South Public schools came to 
Richmond River to participate in the Premier’s Sporting Challenge. This initiative provides the Primary 
students an opportunity to mingle with their likely future high school peers in an active environment. It also 
allows our Years 9 and 10 Physical Activity and Sports Studies (PASS) students to display their leadership 
qualities through coaching and officiating for the younger students. 
John Eakin 
PDHPE Teacher 



 Need someone to talk to? 
 CALL:  
 Kids HELPLINE    1800 551 800 
 Lismore HEADSPACE    6625 0200 
 Mental Health Line    1800 011 511 
 Beyond Blue    1300 789 978 

A S S E S S M E N T  C A L E N D A R  
Weeks 8 and 9 
Year 7 
Year 8 
Year 9 
Drama Task 2 ‘Playbuilding’ - 28.6.19 (Wk 9) 
PDHPE Task 2 ‘Sport preparation and fitness’ - 
 28.6.19 (Wk 9) 
Year 10 
PDHPE ‘Ongoing Assessment’ due by  
 21.6.19 (Wk 8) 
Year 11 
Visual Arts Task 2 ‘Master Strokes ‘Let’s Paint’ - 
 24.6.19 (Wk 9) 
Drama Task 2 ’Playbuilding, improvisation & 
 acting skills’ - 28.6.19 (Wk 9) 
Year 12 
Business Studies Task 3 ‘Finance’ -  
 17.6.19 (Wk 8) 
PDHPE Task 3  ‘Designing and analysis of 
 athlete’s training program’ - 21.6.19 (Wk 8) 
Std Maths Task 3 ‘Scale Diagram/Trigonometry 
 Study Booklet’ - 24.6.19 (Wk 9) 
Drama Task 3 ‘Group performance & individual 
 project’ - 28.6.19 (Wk 9) 

Breakfast Club is back 
Tuesday-Friday 8.30-8.50am 

Chill Out Room  
All welcome 
No charge  



The Rivers Secondary College - 
Richmond River High Campus uses 
STYMIE to support student 
wellbeing and to support direct 

action against bullying in our school. The program 
educates bystanders about their responsibilities 
and provides an online, independent reporting 
method, ensuring complete anonymity for students 
making notifications; creating a sense of safety in 
‘the crowd’. The use of Stymie will help change the 
‘culture of acceptance’ of bullying behaviours. 
Students can access Stymie by going to    
www.stymie.com.au  and    
www.facebook.com/stymieau 

Student Online Portal 
All students can now access information such 
as timetables, school and assessment 
calendars online through the student portal - 
login name and password is the same as DET 
account. The student portal web address is:        
web2.richmondri-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/portal/
login 
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Canteen: 6621 4890 

We would like to respectfully acknowledge 
the Elders past and present of the Wijabul 
Wiyabal people and other peoples of 
Bundjalung Nation. We acknowledge that 
they are the first peoples of this land on 
which our school stands. 

 

 

To view all current events at  
Richmond River High Campus, please 

refer to our Facebook page at: 

 RRHC Facebook 
(you do not have to have an account on  

Facebook to access our page) 
Or alternatively go to our web site and 

click on the link at the bottom of the page. 
Please let us know if you have problems 

accessing it. 

          C A L E N D A R  

 

Term 2- Week 8B 
17 June 
18 June 
Year 10 into Year 11 Information Night  
 5.30-6.30pm 
19 June 
20 June 
NAIDOC Dance Rehearsals 
Music Performance Night 
Life Without Me performance 
Sydney Uni WPO Program 
21 June  
TAFE - Taste of TAFE course 
 

Term 2- Week 9A 
24 June 
Year 9 SES Program  
NAIDOC Dance Rehearsals 
25 June 
Year 9 SES Program  
Year 11 & 12 Parent Teacher Night 
26 June 
Year 9 SES Program  
27 June 
Year 9 SES Program  
28 June  
Year 9 SES Program  
Zone Athletics 

 

To view The Rivers Secondary College 

SMORE newsletter go to 

 https://www.smore.com/1n9qd 

F R O M  T H E  C A N T E E N  
Volunteers 
We are seeking volunteers to assist in the  
Canteen. If you can donate a day to assist on a 
daily, weekly or monthly basis, please phone 
6621 4890. 

 
 

Q U O T E  O F  T H E  W E E K  
 

“No  one  i s  pe r fec t  -  t ha t ’ s  why  penc i l s  
hav e  e ras e r s . ”  

(Unknown ) 

https://www.facebook.com/richmondriverhigh


School Uniform 

 

Please be aware students are encouraged to wear Richmond River branded shirts, jumpers and 
pants/ skirts.  
 
In 2018 the P&C introduced black jumpers as part of the RRHC uniform and acknowledged their support of 
students wearing the appropriate coloured shirts (grey, white or red), jumpers (grey, black or red) and 
pants (black) without Richmond River branding.  
 
Items of clothing worn to RRHC cannot be ripped, must be of a single colour, cannot have stripes/ 
embellishment, must be of an appropriate length and have no or a very small (smaller than the size 
of a credit card) single coloured logo.  
 
Tights, black T-shirts, singlet/ tank tops, midriff tops, transparent fabric, torn/ ripped clothing, 
incorrect colours and stripes, large logos or slogans and shorty shorts are all unacceptable for 
school. 
 
Statement of Expectations 
Student and Parent/Carer Responsibility: 
 Students with the support of their parents and carers are expected to exercise their full 

responsibilities prior to school each day for wearing of the school uniform. 

 Parents/carers should provide a written explanation when their student is out of uniform due to 
unforeseen reasons. 

 In cases of financial hardship, parents/carers may apply for Student Assistance to help with the 
purchase of uniform items. 

 
Procedures 
 Students who are out of uniform should present an explanatory note to the staff member allocated to 

uniform during Roll Call each day.   

 Students who are out of uniform without a note or those identified by staff to be out of uniform will be 
directed to the staff member allocated to uniform during Roll Call each day.  

 Students who are out of uniform will be issued with an ‘out of uniform’ pass and have their names 
recorded on the ‘out of uniform register’. A record as to whether students provided a note will be 
kept. 

 On the 3rd instance of being out of uniform a student will be directed to the Deputy Principals for an 
interview. This interview will include a Sentral entry being created and a uniform letter will be 
generated to be sent to parents/ carers. Contact with parents directly may be made. 

 Students wearing inappropriate/ outrageous clothing in the opinion of staff, e.g. offensive language/
messages,  unsuitable colour and/ or unsuitable coverage will be asked to report directly to the 
Deputy Principals or Principal. 

 Students who are argumentative are to be sent directly to Deputy Principals 

 If a student continues to attend school out of uniform after the first Deputy Principal interview and the 
first letter has been sent home they will receive a 4th and 5th warning then be sent to the Deputy 
Principals again for a second interview, second letter and an Official Caution to be issued. 

 If a student continues to attend school out of uniform after the second  Deputy Principal interview, the 
second letter and Official Caution has been sent home they will be interviewed by the Principal. 

 Students out of uniform who arrive late are to collect an 'out of uniform' slip from the Deputy 
Principal’s office on arrival. 

 




